MINUTES 
COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
Regular Meeting

Tuesday November 22, 2011

Present: 
Jane Lopes, David Maddigan, David Thomas, Josephine Ruthwicz, Ted Eayrs, Maureen Franco, Mark Belanger and Michael Maddigan 

Absent:
 Lauren Bell,
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm in the Selectmen’s Meeting Room at Middleborough Town Hall.
The minutes of all meetings will be forwarded to Mr. Belanger to be posted on the CPC website.  Prior to each meeting the clerk will also forward the minutes to be approved to all members for review.  
Old Business 
Project Application – Discussion was held concerning the project application and recommendations made by Stuart Saginor of the Community Preservation Coalition at the November 2, 2011 training. Mr. Saginor recommended review of the two step applications from the towns of West Tisbury, Hamilton and Easton. We have also reviewed Dartmouth and Plymouth’s applications. The intent is to take portions of other towns applications which will then be used as a template for our community.
MOTION:
To form a subcommittee to review the two step project applications from other communities and to draft and present to a future CPC meeting a project application.  Sub committee members will be Michael Maddigan, Maureen Franco and Josephine Ruthwicz 

By Ted Eayrs


Seconded by David Thomas

VOTE: 8-0-0

DOR Determination – Mrs. Ruthwicz contacted the Department of Revenue Attorney of the Day to determine if she was eligible to be appointed as the Housing Authority’s representative to the CPC.  The DOR is the state agency that oversees CPA funds.  Resident Jim Thomas raised this question at the last CPC meeting.  Mrs. Ruthwicz is appointed and approved by the Massachusetts Department of Housing and Community Development as the Director of the Authority, and as Director, per state statute is the ex-officio Secretary of the Authority Board of Commissioners. The DOR attorney reviewed the state CPA and Housing Authority statutes.  Additionally, by definition an ex-officio member is a member of the board.  The DOR determined that Mrs. Ruthwicz was eligible to be appointed to the CPC. Mr. Thomas did not agree with this ruling.  He felt that this needs further review from Town Counsel and also felt that Mrs. Ruthwicz should not have been the committee member that contacted the DOR. The Chairman explained that attorneys from state agencies will only discuss an issue with the person directly affected.  The Chairman poled the committee to determine if anyone felt the issue needed further investigation.  As no one did, it was determined by the CPC committee that this issue has been resolved.

New Business

FY12 CPA Revenue – The town assessor will be contacted for the amount the town anticipates receiving for CPA. 

FY12 CPC Budget – After some discussion, it was felt that we could not accurately prepare a letter to the town accountant regarding the FY12 budget until we receive the information from the town assessor.  We will attempt to have the necessary information prior to the next meeting in order to prepare the FY12 budget letter. 

Community Preservation Plan – Many members have been reviewing plans from other towns.  Plans from W. Tisbury, Dartmouth and Maynard have elements that appealed to some members. 
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Others felt that those communities were not similar enough to our community.  It was felt that Plymouth has CPA & is similar to Middleboro, so we will review their CP Plan also.  Since we 

can not access any administrative funds in FY12, the committee will focus on developing the Community Preservation Plan at this time.  All statutory members are requested to bring their respective board’s and committee’s vision statements to the next meeting.  The intent is to incorporate these into our Community Preservation Plan
ACTION ITEMS:

1. Jane or Jo to contact the Assessors for FY12 anticipated CPA revenue
2. Mark to contact Stuart regarding budget steps

3. Dave T to get copy of Athletics Field Study of 2005

4. Jo to get copy of the Affordable Housing and Community Development Strategy Plans

5. All statutory members are requested to bring their vision statements to the next meeting

6. Jo to contact Lauren to get ConComm’s vision statement
7. All members are to begin reviewing Community Preservation Plans from W. Tisbury, Dartmouth, Maynard and Plymouth

8. Jo to email Mark all meeting minutes to then be placed on the CPC website

9. Jo to email all members all minutes to be approved at the next meeting
10. Sub Committee members to meet prior to the next meeting
The next CPA meeting is scheduled for Thursday December 8, 2011 at 7:00pm in the Selectmen’s meeting room at the Town Hall.  
MOTION: To adjourn the regular session meeting of the Community Preservation Committee. 

BY: Mark Belanger

Second by Ted Eayrs

VOTE: 8-0-0

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 PM 

Respectfully Submitted:

__________________________





Josephine A Ruthwicz
, Clerk

